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Grading Scheme



 

mind. This means that Short Term Requests for Academic Consideration up to 3 days (submitted 
through the Faculty of Arts and Science portal without documentation) are not needed for paper 
assignments and long term requests for academic consideration (for 4 days or more extension) submitted 
through the portal will be handled on a case-by-case basis.  
 
For more information on how to request a paper deadline extension because of a QSAS



 

If you wish to get more feedback on your assessment, please contact the TA who graded it to set up a 
meeting. I (Dave Hauser) am often unable to provide useful feedback about the particular nuances of 
your paper because I am not the one who graded it. TAs are able to provide far better feedback in these 
circumstances. 
 
Location and Timing of Exams 
The midterm will occur in class on February 29. Once the exam schedule has been finalized, the final 
exam date will be posted on your SOLUS account. The exam dates for each Term are listed on the 
Faculty of Arts and Science webpage under Important Dates���×�6�W�X�G�H�Q�W���H�[�D�P���V�F�K�H�G�X�O�H�V���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�D�O�O���7�H�U�P��
are posted via SOLUS immediately prior to the Thanksgiving holiday; they are posted on the Friday 
before Reading Week for the Winter Term and for the summer term, they are individually noted on the 



 

• If you have a name and/or set of pronouns that you prefer, please let me know! 
 

• If you feel like your performance in the class is being impacted by your experiences outside of 
class, please do not hesitate to come and talk with me. I want to be a resource for you. 
Remember that you can also submit anonymous feedback (which will lead to me making a 
general announcement to the class, if necessary, to address your concerns). 

 
I (like many people) am still in the process of learning about diverse perspectives and identities. If 
something was said in class (by anyone) that made you feel uncomfortable, please talk to me about it. 
(Again, anonymous feedback is always an option.) 
 
As a participant in course discussions, you should also strive to honour the diversity of your classmates. 
 
Extra credit via the Psychology Participant Pool 
Students in this course have the option of volunteering in psychological research conducted by faculty 
and advanced students in the Psychology Department. For every half hour of research completed, you 
can increase your final mark in this course by 0.5% up to a maximum of 3%. If you are enrolled in more 
than one eligible course, you will select the course toward which your research participation will be 
credited when you sign up for a study. You can complete studies toward each course. You cannot apply 
the same study credit to more than one course, and research credit cannot be used to improve a failing 
mark to a passing mark. The last day to participate in research for bonus credit is the last day of classes. 
For more details, please see the Departmental Participant Pool website.    
 
Although participation is not a requirement, we do consider it to be an integral part of the course and 
encourage students to participate. Students gain valuable direct experience in methods of psychological 
investigation and contribute to research. 
 
Each study has been reviewed in detail and cleared by the Department’s Ethics Review Committee. 
Nevertheless, you may decline to participate, for any reason at all, in any study for which you sign up. 
You may also direct any ethical concerns to the researcher or Participant Pool Officer. 
 
At the conclusion of each study in which you participate, you should be provided with information about 
the purpose of the study and other relevant details. The idea is to ensure that your participation will 
benefit your education, as well as add to the fund of knowledge in psychology. You are encouraged to 
ask questions about the research in order that you understand fully why the study is being conducted, 
and what your role is, as a participant. 
 
How to sign up for studies 
We use the website Sona for the participant pool. All students will be activated in the participant pool in 
the 3rd week of classes.  If you have previously used the participant pool, you will use the same userid 
and password that you used previously.  If you are new to the participant pool, you will receive an email 
with your login information during the 3rd week of class.  
 
During the first week of the semester, you will be emailed a link to an online prescreening questionnaire 
that will be due by the end of the Add/Drop period (second Friday of the term). If you complete the 
larger prescreening questionnaire online, you may become eligible for additional studies, and those 
researchers will contact you directly to find a time to participate. 
 



 

If you are in multiple 2nd year Psyc courses that use the participant pool, you must assign your 
credits to a particular course. For example, if you are in PSYC 241 you can have 3 credits assigned to 
it. If you have 4 credits assigned to that course, the extra credit won’t count unless it’s applied to another 
course. If you have credits assigned to the incorrect courses, please contact participant.pool@queensu.ca 
. The final day you can request credit reassignment is the final day of class. 



 





 

academic integrity include, but are not limited to, plagiarism, use of unauthorized materials, facilitation, 
forgery and falsification. Actions which contravene the regulation on academic integrity carry sanctions 
that can range from a warning, to loss of grades on an assignment, to failure of a course, to requirement 
to withdraw from the university. 
 
Generative Artificial Intelligence Tools (e.g., ChatGPT): 
Students must submit their own work and cite the work that is not theirs. Students are permitted to 
utilize generative AI writing tools such as ChatGPT as long as students cite the material that they 
generate. Note that students are also responsible for the accuracy (or inaccuracy) of the material that 
ChatGPT generates. Any other use constitutes a Departure from Academic Integrity. 
 



 

Changes to the syllabus: 
In extreme circumstances, the syllabus and/or course schedule may be modified at my discretion. I will 
announce all changes via onQ. 
 
  



 

Course Schedule: 
It is strongly recommended that you read the assigned chapter before each class. The lectures will be 
more meaningful if you are familiar with the material to be discussed. 
 
Dates Topics Readings Assessments 
Jan 8 Introduction & research methods Ch 1  
Jan 11 


